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comprehensive and cohesive legislative framework governing all sectors of the financial services 
sector.  A patchwork or rushed approach is unlikely to be effective in advancing the Government’s 
goals.   

Entity- vs. product-level regulation 

In our view, a conduct regime does not necessarily present a binary choice between entity-level 
regulation and product-level regulation.  We acknowledge that an entity-level approach maximises 
the likelihood of those who have some influence on customer outcomes being subject to regulatory 
oversight.  However, further definition of the circumstances in which the regime will apply to those 
within an entity is necessarily required (whether by reference to products, activities or both).  
Otherwise, all employees would be subject to regulatory duties in every aspect of their daily role.  
That would be a significant overreach of regulation.   

We note that the Options Paper does not seek to define the circumstances in which the 
overarching conduct duties will apply.  One section of the Options Paper states that the duties 
would apply “to all aspects of a financial institution’s activities”.  A later section of the Options Paper 
indicates they will apply in respect of “all products and services offered to retail customers”.  We 
therefore suggest that further detail of the proposed application of the regime is provided.  That 
could be provided once the contours and substance of the proposed duties have been determined. 

 

 




